
 
 

Last week I announced that on July 1 st I will become the 
new Senior Pastor at First United Methodist Church in 

Manhattan. Not only did I promptly leave town after the 
announcement, I left the entire country to tour the Holy Land. That 
was not my plan, it is simply how the timing worked out. Many 
people have asked our family how we are feeling and the answer is 
we have experienced the entire gamut of emotions. The best 
emotion we have felt however is contentment. Our family has loved 
serving Trinity the past 12 years and we are very proud of 
everything we have accomplished together. We are leaving at a time 
when the church is healthy and ready to move forward. That does 
not mean it is easy, but we are content.  
 

The search for your new pastor is already in motion. Staff Parish met with 
the Salina District Superintendent to share what Trinity needs in your next 
pastor. The good news is that the conference is at the beginning of the 
appointment season so they have a large pool of pastors to consider. Trinity 
is also the second largest church that is expected to receive a new pastor so 
we are at the top of the list. I encourage you to pray for the Bishop, the 
District Superintendents, and our Staff Parish as they participate in this 
discernment process. I anticipate an announcement will be made soon, it 
could even happen before I return from Israel.  
 
Over the next few months I will still serve as your pastor, but I will also be 
doing everything in my power to make this a smooth transition for your  next 
pastor. Trinity is in a great position to continue to grow and serve. We have 
an awesome staff and incredible lay leaders. I trust that God will guide this 
church into a òfuture with hope.ó 

 

Peace, Barry 
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Loriõs      Lines 
Like many of you, I have been heartbroken this past week after the announcement that 

Pastor Barry will be appointed to Manhattan First UMC this July. Barry has been a blessing to 

Trinity and to me. I have been assured by our District Superintendent that his move will not 

affect my appointment as Associate Pastor. I want you to know I am here for you and hope 

to make this transition a smooth one. I trust Bishop Saenz and the cabinet will find a good 

match for our church.  

 

One of my favorite scripture verses is Jeremiah 29: 11 æFor I know the plans I have for you,ç 

declares the Lord, æplans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a 

future.ç  

I trust that the Lord has good plans in store for Trinity UMC. 

 

I remember many times as a student when I was sad to lose a favorite teacher. What I came 

to realize though, is the next teacher would teach me something new and different. Every 

person brings their own gifts and talents.   Each teacher continued to help me grow. My 

hope and prayer is that our next Senior Pastor will be one that will help us continue to grow 

in our spiritual journey and bless the ministries at Trinity UMC. In the meantime, let us 

continue serving and praising God with Pastor Barry these next five months! 

 

Blessings, 

Pastor Lori Persigehl 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

The Membership and Outreach Committee is updating Trinityés Online Pictorial 

Directory!  For individuals and families that currently donét have a picture in Trinityés Online 

Pictorial Directory, Jennifer Sturges and other members of the membership committee will 

be finding you at church. They will take your picture during the month of February. The 

committee will then submit your picture and update the directory for you. Thanks for your 

participation and helping update this important church resource!  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

If you ordered a church shirt in December, they will be available to be picked up 

Sundays Feb. 10 and 17. The membership and outreach committee will have a table 

with the shirts in Fellowship Hall. We will also have a few shirts on clearance. Stop by 

the table to purchase the following short sleeve shirts for $5 each: Menés Medium Navy 

polo, Womenés Medium Navy polo, and Medium Purple t-shirt.   



3ÁÆÅ 'ÁÔÈÅÒÉÎÇÓ Ɇ !ÒÅ ÙÏÕ ÌÏÏËÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ×ÁÒÄ ÔÏ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÍÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ ×ÉÔÈ  
ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȟ ÙÏÕÔÈȟ ÏÒ ÖÕÌÎÅÒÁÂÌÅ ÁÄÕÌÔÓȩ )Æ ÙÅÓȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅȟ ÔÁËÅ ÔÈÅ 3ÁÆÅ 'ÁÔÈÅÒÉÎÇÓ ÔÒÁÉÎÉÎÇ ÆÏÕÎÄ 
ÏÎÌÉÎÅȢ  #ÏÎÔÁÃÔ 4ÁÍÍÙ $ÅÅÓ ÏÒ ,ÉÎÄÓÅÙ +ÅÉÔÈ ÔÏ ÇÅÔ ÓÔÁÒÔÅÄȢ  4ÒÉÎÉÔÙ ×ÉÌÌ ÐÁÙ ÔÈÅ ΓΩΫ ÆÅÅ ÆÏÒ 
ÔÈÅ ÔÒÁÉÎÉÎÇȢ  4ÒÉÎÉÔÙ ÈÁÓ ÏÖÅÒ ήΦ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÔÒÁÉÎÅÄ ÉÎ 3ÁÆÅ 'ÁÔÈÅÒÉÎÇÓȢ  4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÏÓÅ 
ÔÈÁÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÓÔÅÐÐÅÄ ÕÐ ÏÎ ÂÅÈÁÌÆ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÓÁÆÅÔÙ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÁÎÄ ÁÄÕÌÔÓȢ                                                        
                                   

3ÁÖÅ ÔÈÅ $ÁÔÅ Ɇ 6ÁÃÁÔÉÏÎ "ÉÂÌÅ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ ΨΦΧίȟ *ÕÎÅ Χέ-ΨΧ ÁÎÄ ΨΩȟ ίÁÍ ɀ .ÏÏÎȟ Ω ÙÅÁÒ ÏÌÄÓ 
ɀ  ÇÒÁÄÕÁÔÅÄ άÔÈ ÇÒÁÄÅÒÓȢ 
    

   

&ÉÎÁÌ 4ÈÉÒÄ 'ÒÁÄÅ "ÉÂÌÅ #ÌÁÓÓ &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ ΧΦȡ Ɇ  ίȡΪΫ-ΧΦȡΪΫÁÍȟ 2ÏÏÍ ΧΫȟ "ÕÉÌÄÉÎÇ 
"ÌÏÃËÓ 0ÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌ 2ÏÏÍȢ 4ÈÅ ÔÈÉÒÄ ÇÒÁÄÅ "ÉÂÌÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÈÁÖÅ ÍÅÔ ×ÉÔÈ 4ÁÍÍÙ $ÅÅÓ ÆÏÒ 'ÅÔÔÉÎÇ ÔÏ +ÎÏ× ÙÏÕÒ  
"ÉÂÌÅȢ 4ÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÇÁÍÅÓȟ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÃÏÎÖÅÒÓÁÔÉÏÎ ÔÈÅÙ ÁÒÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÈÏ× ÔÏ ǢÎÄ ÔÈÉÎÇÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅÉÒ "ÉÂÌÅ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÍÁÎÙ 
×ÁÙÓ ÉÔ ÃÁÎ ÈÅÌÐ ÔÈÅÍ ÅÁÃÈ ÄÁÙȢ  4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ (ÉÇÈ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ ÃÌÁÓÓ ÆÏÒ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ "ÉÂÌÅ "ÕÄÄÉÅÓ 
ÅÁÃÈ ×ÅÅËȢ  "ÉÂÌÅ "ÕÄÄÉÅÓ ÈÅÌÐ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÉÔÈ ÎÅ× ÂÉÂÌÅ ÓËÉÌÌÓ ÁÎÄ ÐÌÁÙ ÔÈÅ ÇÁÍÅÓ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ËÉÄÓȢ  7ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅ ÔÈÉÒÄ 
ÇÒÁÄÅÒÓ ×ÅÒÅ ÁÓËÅÄ ×ÈÁÔ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÆÁÖÏÒÉÔÅ ÂÉÂÌÅ ÖÅÒÓÅÓ ×ÅÒÅ ÆÒÏÍ ÏÕÒ ǢÒÓÔ ÃÌÁÓÓȟ ÔÈÅÙ ÃÈÏÓÅ ÔÈÅ ÆÏÌÌÏ×ÉÎÇ ÓÃÒÉÐÔÕÒÅÓȡ   

0ÓÁÌÍ ΩΪȡΧΪ ɀ 4ÕÒÎ Á×ÁÙ ÆÒÏÍ ÅÖÉÌȦ  $Ï ÇÏÏÄȦ 
0ÓÁÌÍ ΫΧȡΧΦ ɀ #ÒÅÁÔÅ Á ÃÌÅÁÎ ÈÅÁÒÔ ÆÏÒ ÍÅȟ ÏÈ 'ÏÄȠ ÐÕÔ Á ÎÅ×ȟ ÆÁÉÔÈÆÕÌ ÓÐÉÒÉÔ ÄÅÅÐ ÉÎÓÉÄÅ ÍÅȦ 
0ÓÁÌÍ ΧΨΨȡΧ ɀ ) ÒÅÊÏÉÃÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÏÓÅ ×ÈÏ ÓÁÉÄ ÔÏ ÍÅȟ Ȱ,ÅÔȭÓ ÇÏ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ,ÏÒÄȭÓ ÈÏÕÓÅȢȱ 

0ÓÁÌÍ ΪΨȡΧ ɀ *ÕÓÔ ÌÉËÅ Á ÄÅÅÒ ÔÈÁÔ ÃÒÁÖÅÓ ÓÔÒÅÁÍÓ ÏÆ ×ÁÔÅÒ ÍÙ ×ÈÏÌÅ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÃÒÁÖÅÓ ÙÏÕȟ / 'ÏÄȢ 
4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ 5ÎÉÔÅÄ -ÅÔÈÏÄÉÓÔ 7ÏÍÅÎ ÆÏÒ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÂÉÂÌÅÓ ÆÏÒ ÏÕÒ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȢ   

                      

4ÈÅ "ÁÃËÐÁÃË #ÏÎÎÅÃÔÉÏÎȡ Ɇ  /ÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÆÁÖÏÒÉÔÅ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ËÉÄÓ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ÁÆÔÅÒ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÍÉÎÉÓÔÒÙȟ  
4ÈÅ "ÁÃËÐÁÃË #ÏÎÎÅÃÔÉÏÎȟ ÉÓ ÇÁÍÅÓȢ  7Å ÁÒÅ ÌÏÏËÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ ÔÏ ÐÌÁÎ ÁÎÄ ÌÅÁÄ ΪΫ ÍÉÎÕÔÅÓ ÏÆ ÇÁÍÅÓ ÏÎÃÅ ÏÒ 
Ô×ÉÃÅ Á ÍÏÎÔÈ ÏÎ 4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙÓȢ  2ÅÓÏÕÒÃÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÉÄÅÁÓ ÁÒÅ ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÁÓÓÉÓÔ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÐÌÁÎÎÉÎÇȢ  &ÏÒ ÍÏÒÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ 
ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ 4ÁÍÍÙ $ÅÅÓ ÏÒ $ÏÔÔÉÅ 7ÁÌÌÁÃÅ 
                   

#ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ 3ÁÂÂÁÔÈ 0ÒÅÐÁÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÂÅÇÉÎÓȟ &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ ΧΦ Ɇ  3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇÓ ίȡΪΫ-ΧΦȡΪΫÁÍȟ &ÅÂȢ ΧΦ - ΨΪȟ Á 
ÐÏÒÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÕÓÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÁÎÄ ÅÌÅÍÅÎÔÁÒÙ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÔÏ ÂÅÇÉÎ ÐÒÅÐÁÒÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ #ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ 
3ÁÂÂÁÔÈȟ -ÁÒÃÈ ΩȢ 4ÈÅ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ×ÉÌÌ ×ÒÉÔÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÁÙÅÒÓȟ ÐÒÅÐÁÒÅ ÁÒÔ ×ÏÒË ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÒÅÅÎÓ ÁÎÄ ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒ ÔÏ 
ÈÅÌÐ ÌÅÁÄ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÓÃÒÉÐÔÕÒÅ ÒÅÁÄÉÎÇȟ ÐÒÁÙÅÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÓÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÏÎȢ  4ÈÅ ÏÌÄÅÒ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÉÎÖÉÔÅÄ 
ÔÏ ÓÉÇÎ ÕÐ ÔÏ ÒÅÁÄ ÓÃÒÉÐÔÕÒÅ ÏÒ ÐÒÁÙÅÒÓ ÄÕÒÉÎÇ ÏÎÅ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅȢ  4ÈÅ ÙÏÕÎÇÅÒ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÉÎÖÉÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÓÉÇÎ ÕÐ 
ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ ×ÉÔÈ ÇÒÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÕÓÈÅÒÉÎÇȢ  !ÌÌ Ϊ ÙÅÁÒ ÏÌÄÓ ɀ ΫÔÈ ÇÒÁÄÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÉÎÖÉÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ ×ÉÔÈ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÏÎȢ  
.ÁÍÅÓ ÏÆ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÉÇÎ ÕÐ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ ÌÅÁÄ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÐÏÓÔÅÄ ÏÕÔÓÉÄÅ ÔÈÅÉÒ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ #ÌÁÓÓÒÏÏÍ ÄÏÏÒȢ 
#ÏÍÅ ÔÏ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ ÄÕÒÉÎÇ &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ ÁÎÄ ÈÅÌÐ ÐÒÅÐÁÒÅ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÉÓ ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÏÆ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐȢ  1ÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓȩ  #ÏÎÔÁÃÔ 
Á ÐÌÁÎÎÉÎÇ ÔÅÁÍ ÍÅÍÂÅÒȡ  4ÁÍÍÙ $ÅÅÓȟ .ÉËËÉ $ÁÎËÅÎÂÒÉÎÇȟ +ÁÔÉÅ 3ÎÁÐÐȢ   
 

)ÎÓÐÉÒÅÄȡ 3ÌÁÙÉÎÇ 'ÉÁÎÔÓȟ 7ÁÌËÉÎÇ ÏÎ 7ÁÔÅÒȟ ÁÎÄ ,ÏÖÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ "ÉÂÌÅ !ÇÁÉÎ 
ή 7ÅÅË "ÏÏË 3ÔÕÄÙȟ 4ÕÅÓÄÁÙ ÅÖÅÎÉÎÇÓ &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ Χί-!ÐÒÉÌ ίȟ  έȡΦΦ-ήȡΩΦÐÍȟ ΓΧΩ ÆÏÒ ÂÏÏËȢ   
3ÃÈÏÌÁÒÓÈÉÐÓ ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅȢ &ÁÃÉÌÉÔÁÔÅÄ ÂÙ 3ÕÓÁÎ "ÕÒÃÈÉÌÌȢ Ȱ7ÉÔÈ 3ÃÒÉÐÔÕÒÅȟ ×ÅȭÖÅ ÎÏÔ ÂÅÅÎ  
)ÎÖÉÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÁÎ ÁÃÁÄÅÍÉÃ ÆÒÁÔÅÒÎÉÔÙȡ ×ÅȭÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÉÎÖÉÔÅÄ ÔÏ Á ×ÒÅÓÔÌÉÎÇ ÍÁÔÃÈȢ 7ÅȭÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ  
ÉÎÖÉÔÅÄ ÔÏ Á ÄÙÎÁÍÉÃȟ ÃÅÎÔÕÒÉÅÓ-ÌÏÎÇ ÃÏÎÖÅÒÓÁÔÉÏÎ ×ÉÔÈ 'ÏÄ ÁÎÄ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ 
ÕÎÆÏÌÄÉÎÇ ÓÉÎÃÅ ÃÒÅÁÔÉÏÎȟ ÏÎÅ ÓÔÏÒÙ ÁÔ Á ÔÉÍÅȢȱ ͻ2ÁÃÈÅÌ (ÅÌÄ %ÖÁÎÓȢ /ÕÒ ÓÅÒÍÏÎ ÓÅÒÉÅÓȟ  
).30)2%$ȟ ÉÓ ÂÁÓÅÄ ÏÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÂÏÏË ÂÙ 2ÁÃÈÅÌ (ÅÌÄ %ÖÁÎÓȢ /ÕÒ ÂÏÏË ÓÔÕÄÙ ×ÉÌÌ ÁÌÌÏ× ÕÓ ÔÉÍÅ ÔÏ 
ÄÉÇ ÄÅÅÐÅÒȡ ÔÏ ×ÒÅÓÔÌÅ ×ÉÔÈȟ ÄÉÓÃÕÓÓȟ ÄÅÂÁÔÅȟ ÁÎÄ ÃÒÅÁÔÉÖÅÌÙ ÅÎÇÁÇÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ "ÉÂÌÅ ÉÎ Á  
ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔÉÖÅ #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÁÎ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙȢ 
 
 

 

by Tammy Dees 

tammy@triumc.org 
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YOUTH ...winter ...Activities         
Progressive Dinner: Sat. Feb. 23rd, 5:00 -9:00pm,  Å The youth will help set up, serve, 
and clean up. All the money raised goes towards the summer youth mission trip. Students attending 
the New Mexico Mission trip are required to attend. This is a great way for youth to serve the  
congregation and meet other adults.  

              
Confirmation Retreat March 2 -3, Cost $20, Å We start at 10am on Saturday at Trinity 
and finish at 2pm on Sunday at Trinity. During our retreat we will go over the theology of the United 
Methodist Church, attend the Bishopôs Confirmation Rally in McPherson, and stay at Cross Winds 
Conference Center in Hesston. Students will have a chance to meet Bishop Saenz and other students 
from around the state. 

 

Building Blocks Field Trip: Week of  February 1st 
Pre-K Classes enjoy an outing to Lakewood Discovery. 


